From: Lewis, Shawn

Sent: Thursday, December 9, 2021 6:00 PM **To:** Schulthess, Michael; Westlake-Power, Barb **Subject:** For Circulation to Council & SPPC Agenda

Dear Colleagues,

I am asking the Clerk to circulate this via email to allow lots of notice, and to include this on the next SPPC agenda as well.

I appreciate the support for my appointment to LMCH. Housing is important to all of us and our existing public housing stock is the foundation on which we're building to address the housing and homelessness needs in our community. Following the Council confirmation of my appointment, I've reached out already to the CEO and the current Board Chair to start getting up to speed fully.

However, this work is also going to require me to rebalance my workload, as I also serve on 2 standing committees, plus Tourism, the Argyle BIA, the Governance Working Group and the Library. Adding Housing to the list does mean letting something else come off the list.

While I have enjoyed very much working with the Library Board and the great people both on the board and the Library staff, I am writing to submit my resignation from the London Public Library Board for the first SPPC & Council meeting cycle in January.

I hope this ample notice gives all colleagues an opportunity to consider if they might wish to serve in this role and that perhaps would allow colleagues to indicate their interest in advance, allowing the resignation and vacancy to be addressed with a new appointment at the same meeting.

Thank you, Shawn

Shawn Lewis
City Councillor, Ward 2
London ON

P: <u>519-661-2489 ext 4002</u>

C: <u>226-219-7038</u> E: slewis@london.ca

F: facebook.com/ShawnLewis.ldnpoli